
 
4th of July  

Pinery Trash Pickup  
July 5th 

 
 

T he annual Pinery Picnic is 
here! Come to Lakeshore 

Park for food, games and fun! 
 
The games: A variety of carnival 
games and inflatable rides, horse 
rides, music, and more! Children, 
teenagers, and adults are all en-
couraged to play and have a great 
time. 
 
Enjoy the food!  Hot dogs, bur-
gers, mouth watering boneless 
chicken breast, vegetarian sand-
wiches, and all the trimmings! 
There will be a variety of drinks, 
with gourmet cookies for dessert. 
 
Art Show: Enjoy and appreciate 
the talents of area residents.  
Interested Artists sign up!! 

 
The Kids’ Fishing Derby pro-
vides the opportunity for kids to 
participate in the fishing experi-
ence. The fun begins at 8 a.m. 
You may sign-up at the Bingham 
Lake Shelter (see the map on page 
5) upon arrival or on the registra-
tion form found on the page of 
this newsletter. 
 
(See page 8 for registration form.) 
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The following prices include snacks, 
games, and rides: 
 

Adult Lunches  
PHA Members in good standing $9.00 
Non-Resident $13.00 
  
Kids’ Lunches  
PHA Members in good standing $5.00 
Non-Resident $9.00 
 
Volunteers Needed! 
 Please consider giving one or two 
hours of your time to help make this a 
successful event for our community. If 
you are interested, please complete the 
Volunteer Sign Up sheet on page 9 and 
return it to the PHA office by July 30. 
(See page 9 for Volunteer form.) 
 
Promote Your Business  
by Sponsoring the Pinery Picnic! 
 If you would like to sponsor the Pic-
nic Event, please see page 4 of this 
newsletter for details. 

2011 Pinery Picnic,  
Art Show & Kids’ Fishing Derby 

Saturday, August 13, 2011 
8-10 a.m.—Kids’ fishing Derby 

11 a.m.—3 p.m.—Picnic 
10 a.m.—4 p.m.—Art Show 
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“The Pinery Homeowner” is a publication of The Pinery Homeowners’ Association, Inc. (PHA), a pri-
vate, not-for-profit organization. The PHA reserves absolute editorial discretion over the content of the 
Homeowner and may reject a submission for any reason. Advertisement in The Pinery Homeowner 
should not be construed as an endorsement of products or services by The Pinery Homeowners’ Associa-
tion. The Pinery Homeowner is the medium through which the PHA communicates with its members. It 
is not a forum for the views of individual members of the PHA or other individuals or groups.  

 
   

 
 

Would You Like to  
Advertise in The Pinery 

Newsletter? 
 
 

Advertising information  
can be found at:   
www.pinery.org.  

or  
by calling:  

303-841-8572 
 
 
 
Newsletter deadlines can be 
found on the calendar page  
of the newsletter. 

 
           Homeowner 

 

 
September 2011 

Newsletter Deadline 

August 8, 2011 
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Classic Pinery Filings  
Covenants Available  

Online 
 
 
 
 Covenants for Pinery  
Filings 1-8A can be found 
on our website, 
www.pinery.org.  From the 
menu on the left of the 
screen, select Covenants.   
 
 
 
 If you don’t know your 
filing, there are instructions 
to help you determine 
which filing you are in. 

T he ARC Election was held 
as a part of the May 11 

General Meeting.  Due in all 
likelihood to the snowy 
weather, only eight households 
attended.  With proxies pro-
vided before the meeting in 
addition to the attendees, a 
quorum was not achieved.  Af-
ter the presentations given the 
meeting was adjourned so that 
proxies could continue to be 

collected and the quorum 
achieved. 
 As of June 7, 2011, the quo-
rum was achieved and the votes 
have been counted.  Jerry 
Wiencek and Richard Wohlman 
were re-elected to two year terms 
with the ARC.   One position re-
mains available.  If you’re inter-
ested, please contact our office at 
303-841-5305 or  
PineryARC@comcast.net . 

 
Architectural Review Committee Election Results 

Bingham Lake 

http://www.pinery.org/�
mailto:PineryARC@comcast.net�
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Bingham Lake Stocking  
 

I n April and May of this year, Douglas County, with the financial assistance of the Pinery HOA and Pinery Water and  
Wastewater District, has arranged for stocking of Bingham Lake.  Bass, catfish, crappie and 

bluegill were added in April and walleye were put in towards the end of May. 
 The Pinery Homeowners’ Association sincerely appreciates the County’s work to maintain 
this wonderful recreational amenity.  We’re looking forward to seeing the impact on our Kids 
Fishing Derby!  All you little anglers out there, get Mom or Dad to take you on a fishing excur-
sion to hone those skills! 
 Because there is no inflow or outflow from the lake, no license or permit is required to fish.  
Catch and release is encouraged. 
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I n the 2011 approved budget, 
funds were set aside to re-

place and update the front en-
trance and community board 
signs. The physical signs are 
quite old and must be replaced 
due to structural, electrical and 
maintenance issues. The Pinery 
HOA Community Services 
Committee (CSC), the Archi-
tectural Review Committee 
(ARC) and the Executive Board 
request your input by voting on 
the North Pinery Parkway  
entrance sign final designs. 
Over the past 18 months, we 
have solicited designs from sev-
eral companies and all commit-
tees and the Executive Board 
have reviewed the submissions 
and agreed to have the commu-
nity weigh in on options. We 
have achieved the goal of incor-
porating the rock monument 
into the design of a rustic, yet 
more modern sign. 
 
 Mockup # 1 shows a new sign 
utilizing the existing curled font 
from previous years. 
 
 Mockup # 2 shows a new sign 
updating the font to the current 
logo the Pinery uses in all other 
forms of communication.    
 Both signs will be backlit, 
as it is today, and contain all 
pertinent information regarding 
covenant  
controls.  
 Your Community Services 
Committee is presenting 
Mockup #2 in an effort to at-
tain a consistent logo brand that 

 
YOUR OPINION MATTERS: FRONT ENTRANCE SIGN REPLACEMENT  

distinguishes The Pinery develop-
ment through all forms of com-
munications with residents, ap-
pearance to prospective buyers 
and the community.    In choosing 
Mockup #2, all entrance signs 
will have a common appearance 
and show standardization across 
the Front Entrance, Map and 
Community Information signs. 
 
Notes: The current Community 
Information Sign and the Pinery 
Map Sign utilizes the logo in 
Mockup # 2. This logo is dis-
played throughout the newsletter. 
The Community Information 
Sign is being replaced with a 
lighted sign and the map sign will 
have new lighting for better dis-
play. 
 
In Support of Maintaining the 
Current Entry Sign…  
The current Pinery entrance sign 
design (see photo on right) is 
most assuredly not new. I don’t 
know exactly when it was in-
stalled but I know that it has been 
here at least since 1989 when we 
bought our house.  
 Based on information in the 
HOA files, the lettering design is 
the logo first used by the initial 
Pinery developer, Terracor.  A 
plat for Filing 1 of the Pinery, 
dated May of 1970, uses the de-
sign and it is commonly found in 
early Pinery files. Since that time, 
letterhead has borne two addi-
tional logos; one of which is cur-
rently in use today and is part of 
the proposal for changing the 
sign. 
 

 Our neighborhood character 
was established by the foresight 
of our founders. Our front door 
sets us apart from neighboring 
developments, created over the 
last two decades.  Many times, 
when a new resident greets us 
for the first time, they say that 
what drew them to the Pinery 
was its neighborhood feel, 
unlike anything in the newer 
developments. I like to think 
that our "not 21st century" entry-
way sign is a part of that. 
 Aside from the historical 
benefits of the design, the 
rounded nature of the original 
logo design complements the 
rounded wall monument on 
which it sits nicely.  
 Maintained historical struc-
tures in our corner of Douglas 
County are very few.  Although 
our history is more recent than 
say, a century-old farmhouse, I 
feel it is important to cherish 
and maintain elements which 
add to the whole story of our 
history.  
 This community has made a 
commitment to honoring our 
past by including a history cen-
ter in the Pinery Nature Park.  
To further honor the character 
and history of the Pinery, please 
consider appropriate mainte-
nance and restoration of the cur-
rent sign, rather than replacing 
it with a newer logo. 
 
A Pinery Resident 
 
 
 (Voice your opinion by com-
pleting the survey on page 11.) 
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O n Saturday May 7, Doug-
las County dedicated the 

Pinery Loop Trail. Many Pinery 
residents turned out and walked 
the four-mile trail around the 
Pinery. 
 The trail connects pedestrian 
and non-motorized vehicles in 
the lower Pinery with the Cherry 
Creek Regional Trail, Kinney 
Creek Trail (within the Colo-
rado Golf Club), the Pinery 
Park, Bingham Lake, Northeast 
Elementary and Mountain View 
Elementary (see map). 
 At the request of the PHA, 
in 2007, Douglas County ap-
plied for GOCO (Great Out-
doors Colorado lottery funds) 
and was awarded a grant in 

 
Pinery Loop Trail Dedicated May 7, 2011. 

2008 for over $100,000, which 
catalyzed the trail’s construction, 
which was scheduled and com-
pleted in the last quarter of 2010. 
 In addition to the GOCO 
grant, Douglas County contrib-
uted over $200,000 in materials 
and labor and the PHA contrib-
uted $62,000 from contributions 
in three different fiscal years. 
Douglas County managed the 
construction and is responsible 
for the trail’s maintenance. 
 DC Parks and Trails (Ron 
Benson, Randy Burkhardt, Paul 
Whalen), along with DC roads 
and bridges (Randy Teague), en-
gineering, traffic, and other DC 
departments cooperated with the 

PHA on the final design and 
construction. Road and bridges 
will maintain the trail.  Douglas 
County was very careful to re-
spect Pinery residential property 
and the Pinery Country Club’s 
property.  Douglas County 
worked very cooperatively with 
the PHA and deserves our ap-
preciation for a job very well 
done on this amenity that will 
improve our quality of life and 
the value of our homes. 
 Let us know how you like 
using the trail. If you have any 
questions or suggestions please 
contact the PHA office at (303) 
841-8572 or Tom Kimball at 
(303) 841-1846. 

 
 A huge thank you 
goes out to Tom Kimball 
and Linda Calhoun for  
coordinating PHA input 
into the process and the 
grant application. Thanks 
also to all Pinery residents 
who have been involved in 
this long process. 

 
Paul Whalen, DC 

 
Tom Kimball, Joe & Jan Narracci, Peter Lund 

 
Joyce & Robert Emde, Denise Smith 

 
Judy Barksdale, Barb & Tom Kimball 

Charles Kruse, DC 
 

Randy Burkhardt, DC, Tom Kimball, Linda Calhoun 
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A Lion in the Pinery?  

Reaction from a Wildlife Professional and Pinery Neighbor 
 

H ow do you react to this information?  A lion in the Pinery?  Most of 
us don’t have a ready made plan for how to react.  It isn’t something 

that most people prepare for.  It seems like information that requires a 
strong emotional response.  And we should probably DO something… 
but what? 
 The 5:00 a.m. photo of a mountain lion in a backyard on Windlawn Way is pretty compelling evidence 
that a lion has at least visited our community and may still be nearby. If you are having mixed reaction and 
don’t really know how to feel about this, join the club. 
 I am recently retired from 40 years as a wildlife professional, most of that time with the Colorado Divi-
sion of Wildlife. The last time I saw a mountain lion I was peering through the sites of a tranquilizer gun.  
The lion had made its way into Denver and was freaking out a lot of people. Even with significant experi-
ence with lions and other predators, my emotional response is also mixed. 
 
Mountain Lions and Deer 

 I’ve lived in The Pinery for 23 years. We have always had a lot of deer but perhaps never more than 
now.  I, for one, enjoy the deer and like having them around. I am willing to trade the loss of my tulips and 
most of my other flowers for the pleasure of waking up to find a doe and her fawn bedded down under my 
pine trees. However, the deer population in our neighborhood has likely exceeded the carrying capacity of 
the natural food. They are starting to eat plants that used to be left alone like small pines and aspen bark. 
 Mountain lions are attracted to areas with large deer populations. Over 90% of their diet is deer.  With 
such a healthy population of deer in the Pinery, We do see mountain lions from time to time. So what do 
we do about it? 
 Mountain lion attacks on people are very rare. In Colorado there have been only two fatal lion attacks 
on people. The first ever recorded was in Idaho Springs in 1991.The other was in Rocky Mountain Na-
tional Park in 1997. That’s it! We have thousands of lions in Colorado with thousands of encounters. Even 
if the lion is still here, an attack is very unlikely. 
 There have been reports of mountain lions every year to the PHA office. They usually don’t stay long, 
maybe a week or two before moving on. They are amazingly illusive. Seeing a lion is such a rare experi-
ence, when it happens it will affect you to the core. 
 
Reaction 

 So, what is my reaction? I will roam my neighborhood with a heightened sense of awareness, and per-
haps a bit of caution. I will not walk alone at dusk, especially in the undeveloped wooded areas. And I 
might even carry a hefty stick when I walk. I will also discourage people from letting their small children 
play in the yard unsupervised in the evening hours. 
 I also react with a sense of awe. Mountain lions are the supreme predator in North America. Having 
one choose to visit my neighborhood speaks to the wildness of where I live. It is why I choose to live in the 
Pinery. I embrace the wildness of this place. There is a saying I like to use: “If you are lucky enough to live 
in Colorado, you are lucky enough.”  I feel the same way about living in the Pinery. There is a mountain 
lion in the Pinery. There are also foxes, chickadees, pronghorn, wild turkeys and, yes, lots of deer.  Cele-
brate the wildness of this great place we call home. 
 
Jeff Rucks 
Retired, Colorado Division of Wildlife and Pinery resident 

(Photo provided by Windlawn Way resident) 
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Mountain Lion Awareness 

 

Who do you call? 

The Colorado Division of Wildlife is responsible for managing, con-
serving, and protecting wildlife.  
 
If you have an encounter with a lion, immediately contact the Di-
vision of Wildlife, Monday—Friday, 8 a.m.—5 p.m.—303-291-
7227. After hours, contact the Colorado State Patrol or Sheriff’s de-
partment. 
 
To report a sighting, please contact the Division during normal 
business hours. Your information is very valuable. 
 
For more information go online to:  
http://wildlife.state.co.us. 

What to do if you live in lion 
country  
 To reduce the risk of prob-
lems with mountain lions on or 
near your property, we urge you 
follow these simple precautions: 
 
● Make lots of noise if you 

come and go during times 
mountain lions are most 
active—dusk to dawn. 
 

● Install outside lighting. 
Light areas where you 
walk so you could see a 
lion if one were present. 
Closely supervise children 
whenever they play out-

doors. Make sure children 
are inside before dusk and 
not outside before dawn. 
Talk with children about 
lions and teach them what 
to do if they meet one. 
 

● Landscape or remove vege-
tation to eliminate hiding 
places for lions, especially 
around children’s play ar-
eas. Make it difficult for 
lions to approach unseen. 
 

● Planting non-native shrubs 
and plants that deer often 
prefer to eat encourages 
wildlife to come onto your 

property. Predators follow 
prey. Feeding the wild-
life is dangerous and 
illegal! 
 

● Keep your pet under con-
trol. Roaming pets are 
easy prey and can attract 
lions. Bring pets in at 
night. If you leave your 
pet outside, keep it in a 
kennel with a secure top. 
Don’t feed pets outside; 
this can attract raccoons 
and other animals that are 
eaten by lions. Store all 
garbage securely. 

When Mountain Lions Meet People 

 Generally, lions are calm, quiet, and elusive. They tend to live in remote, primitive country. Lions are 
most commonly found in areas with plentiful deer and adequate cover. Such conditions exist in mountain 
subdivisions, urban fringes, and open spaces. Consequently, the number of mountain lion/human interac-
tions has increased. This increase is likely due to a variety of reasons: more people moving into lion habi-
tat, increase in deer populations and density, presumed increase in lion numbers and expanded range, more 
people using hiking and running trails in lion habitat and a greater awareness of the presence of lions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 The PHA thanks Pinery 
resident, Bill Hayne, and his 
daughter, Abbie for volun-
teering to clean up the Pinery 
on May 21,2011.  



The Pinery Homeowner    July 2011  

Page 16 

 

 

 
‘GET THE SHRED OUT’ Event  

Saturday, July 16  
9:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon 

Mountain View Elementary parking lot 
8502 North Pinery Parkway 

 

T he Community Services Committee is proud to offer this paper 
shredding service for PHA members (in good standing). Those 

who are Pinery residents and are not active PHA members in good 
standing, may update their membership by contacting the PHA of-
fice (303-841-8572) prior to the event or may join on-site. 
 
 Each household is welcome to bring up to 3 copy paper boxes or 
one trash bag full of confidential material: old bank statements, 
credit card offers, cancelled checks, old medical records, pay check 
stubs, and/or anything with your personal information. 
 
Unacceptable items: trash…pop cans…newspapers   
Volunteers Needed – 4 to 6 people are needed for check in of resi-
dents…unloading boxes and breaking down boxes. (Depending on 
the number of volunteers, one hour shifts may be created.) This is a 
great opportunity for High School Community Service hours.  
  If you are interested in volunteering, contact the PHA office at  
303-841-8572. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Recycle Your Old  
Cell Phone 

 
Parker Task Force 

20118 E. Mainstreet, Parker 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays,  
Fridays and Saturdays  

9 a.m.—1 p.m. 

Call: 303-841-3460  
or  

visit the PTF website at 

www.parkertaskforce.org 

for more information 

 
 
 
 
 

Use of the  
Pinery Logo 

 
 Because the Pinery logo 
is a registered trademark, it 
may not be used for any 
purpose by either an indi-
vidual or corporation with-
out written approval of the 
PHA Board prior to use.  

 
Pinery Trash  

Program 

Customer Service 
303-797-1600 

   
Pinery Homeowners’ Assn., Inc. 

8170 Hillcrest Way 
303-841-8572 

 
Holiday Schedule 

Trash Pick up 

New Year’s Day 

Memorial Day 

 4th of July 

Labor Day 

Christmas Day   
 If the holiday falls on Mon-
day, trash and/or recycling 
pickup will be on the Tuesday 
following the holiday. 
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